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From: Walnut Grove Homes Association
To: Mohr, Thomas
Cc: Tao, Yang; Transportation Commission
Subject: Re: N Westfield Project
Date: Saturday, February 12, 2022 3:28:17 PM

Hi Tom and Yang,

I want to thank you both for everything you do. I cannot begin to imagine how much work
went into the presentation you both (and your co-worker) shared at the February 9th meeting. I
certainly hope that based on the proposed Phase 1 Budget (of $500-$700k) that the traffic
calming project proposed for N Westfield Road to ensure the safety of those utilizing the
Walnut Grove playgrounds, soccer fields and dog park will be approved in this first phase. We
certainly don't want to let Annabel down! 

I did want to get a few more details about the proposal to ensure I can accurately explain the
request to the homeowners within our association. 

Is the speed limit reduction proposal for the entire stretch of Westfield Road from Mineral
Point to Old Sauk, or just from Southwick Circle to Farmington? (I'm hopeful it's the whole
stretch, or beginning at Tree Lane at a minimum)
Speed humps (assuming directly across from the park only?)
Is the island addition at N Westfield and Farmington Way? This has been the greatest area of
concern for residents
Crosswalks: can you confirm the addition of crosswalks not just at Colony Drive (as noted on
the proposed project list) but also at the greatest area of concern for residents, N Westfield and
Farmington? What is the plan for the Greenhaven and Southwick Circle crossings? Currently,
there is zero yellow crosswalk signage and only minimal painted lines at N Westfield and
Farmington, even though it's the busiest crossing. 

Again, I very much appreciate everything you do and how helpful you've been in navigating
this with our neighborhood. I want the Transportation Commission in which the approval
process lies to understand that this is a city park with no parking lot and no public safety
elements currently in place to ensure crossing safety for pedestrians. We have parents
concerned about the safety of their children and we have elderly residents who feel unsafe
crossing to access the park due to the speed of traffic.  

Thanks,
Liz Fenster
President, Walnut Grove Homes Association
https://walnutgrovemadison.org/ 

On Mon, Jan 31, 2022 at 8:15 AM Mohr, Thomas <TMohr@cityofmadison.com> wrote:

Hi Liz,

 

mailto:walnutgrovemadison@gmail.com
mailto:tmohr@cityofmadison.com
mailto:YTao@cityofmadison.com
mailto:TransportationCommission@cityofmadison.com
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__walnutgrovemadison.org_&d=DwMFaQ&c=byefhD2ZumMFFQYPZBagUCDuBiM9Q9twmxaBM0hCgII&r=DkjNplgY26yS6SZQZNy7cq2JQfGOq7kBQYgAwNreiw0tInx-fLz6i5iGGgqj394C&m=rPryTx0etvJ2pjr2c51OlNchPEoAQreRx0fBwq6rA2k&s=QVFi_BTweY1XLbJlRy8rHpAeKxSKcJIhkZq49mw9g0I&e=
mailto:TMohr@cityofmadison.com


Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Once the meeting agenda is posted (Friday of this week), this page will update with the
information on how to join the meeting:

 

https://www.cityofmadison.com/city-hall/committees/transportation-commission/2-09-2022

 

Let me know if you have any questions.

 

Thanks,

 

Tom Mohr, P.E.

Traffic Engineering

City of Madison

(608) 267-8725

 

From: Walnut Grove Homes Association <walnutgrovemadison@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, January 30, 2022 4:27 PM
To: Tao, Yang <YTao@cityofmadison.com>
Cc: Mohr, Thomas <TMohr@cityofmadison.com>
Subject: Fwd: N Westfield Project

 

 

Hi Yang and Tom,

 

Could you please send over the info for joining the February 9th transportation commission
meeting once it is scheduled? A Board representative would like to attend in addition to
Derek & Annabel. 

 

Thanks!

Liz Fenster
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President, WGHA

 

 

 


